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Columbus Technical College
Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes
Conference Call 
Monday, January 25, 2021, 12:30 p.m.

Board Members present on conference call:  Edwina Turner, David Fox, Travis Chambers, Victoria Harris, Judy King, Kenneth Parker, and Jim Trott
Staff Present:  Martha Ann Todd, Tara Askew, April Hopson, Kermelle, Henley, Cheryl Myers, Kevin Peoples, Karen Thomas, and Tommy Wilson; 
Staff Absent: Jamie Loyd

Call to Order:  Chairman Travis Chambers called meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:  Chairman Chambers welcomed everyone for calling in for the first meeting of the New Year 2021.  His first order of business was to approve the minutes from the last meeting.  He called for any corrections to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the December 14, 2020 minutes.  A motion was made by Mr. David Fox and seconded by Mr. Jim Trott.  The minutes were unanimously approved by the board. 
Columbus Technical College Update – Martha Ann Todd

Ms. Todd thanked everyone for being on the call and said she looks forward to being able to see everyone in person for the meeting in the near future. She gave an update of the college as following:
· We have experienced quite a number of COVID cases or exposures that have impacted our work at CTC in January. However, we are continuing to have campus labs with great success and good progress with as many students back on campus as we have been able to see this spring and looking forward to continuing to grow in the future.
· The Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) and 10 colleges, in a Consortium led by Savannah Tech, applied for a U.S. Department of Labor Competitive Grant and have received the grant this past week. The grant will be used to work on developing Micro-credentials (smaller skill segments than the Technical Certificate of Credit course). Several of these segments can be embedded in a Technical Certificate of Credit course. Developing the Micro-credentials is a way to encourage students to earn employable skills more quickly as they work on their regular program of study. We will also be working with the on-line eCampus initiatives that TCSG is working on so that colleges within the TCSG can share instructors and resources across the state.
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President Leadership Team (PLT) – Department Update

Academic Affairs
· The Academic Affairs division is working on a collaborative partnership with Enrichment Services to potentially provide an opportunity for an Early Head Start classroom on campus.
· Recently a new agreement was reached with Columbus State University on articulation of all general studies courses with completion of an AS in General Studies at CTC.
· An articulation agreement with Georgia Highlands College to credit the AAS in Dental Hygiene to their BS in Dental Hygiene is in the final stages.
Administrative Services

· The status of the financial report was given for period ending December 2020 
· The college’s financial records and reports are in good standing with state agencies, including TCSG and OPB.  
· The college continues to be in a stable financial position in spite of the effects of the COVID pandemic and expects to finish the year with a similar reserve as last fiscal year.
· The college have received an additional award in CARES funds as a part of the federal COVID relief legislation.
· The College Bookstore’s hardware upgrade and training will take place in February to prepare to roll out updated software that will allow students the opportunity to fully utilize online book ordering for spring semester.
Adult Education

· Adult Education has successfully begun a new program with the community group Truth Spring that is serving 20 students in an 8-week program.  The students will participate in preparation classes to work toward earning a high school equivalency credential, earn multiple professional development certifications, and complete IET classes in Forklift, CPR, and OSHA Safety.  The program has been asked to present on Career Services Blackboard Class Development during the virtual state adult education conference
· The enrollment in adult education classes is at 80% of the FY21 goal as of January 20, 2021.
College and Community Relations (Communications)

· The communications team has been working on multiple fronts to promote the college programs, support enrollment campaigns, and communicate the successes experienced by college students and partners.  Much effort has been focused on the development of effective digital campaigns and targeting online marketing.  
· Social media posts continue as always and several press releases have been picked up by local and statewide media such as those highlighting the December graduation, and the Wi-Fi Ranger project to expand student and community Internet access.  
· WTVM Business Breaks have highlighted college programs as a part of the spring enrollment campaign, and several videos have been completed and released including virtual campus tours and December graduation celebrations. 
·  New commercials, printed pieces, and billboards are all in the works.
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Economic Development

· Economic Development has collaborated with the local Workforce Investment Board and Adult Education to gain approval of three new IET programs for WIOA funding.  Those are Certified Logistics Associate (CLA), Certified Logistics Technician (CLT), and Certified Safety Technician (CST).  Additional professional development programs are in development, to include Apartment Maintenance Technician and Certified Custodial Technician, that will be offered in partnership with Goodwill and Enrichment Services for their clients.
· Agreement has been reached with PathTec on an apprenticeship program with the first cohort of ten to begin in February.  Plans are for there to be an additional cohort of apprentices added each month for several months.  An onboarding program for PathTec new hires is also in development.

· The staff is investigating ways to support employees of Campbell’s in light of the recent announcement of the plant closing in Columbus during 2021.

Institutional Effectiveness

· The college received SACSCOC feedback on the Fifth Year Interim Report and will submit a brief referral report in response to four areas that needed additional clarification or documentation.  Substantive change documents have been submitted to SACSCOC for new programs in logistics and for the eCampus initiative that includes the Amazon Web Services cloud computing program.

· Program assessment plans have been organized and mid-year review is in progress through the Institutional Effectiveness Committee.  Course evaluation data from fall semester have been distributed and winter IPEDS surveys are underway.  Interview for the open IE specialist position will be held in the next few weeks.

Operations

· The college has installed Global Plasma Solutions (GPS) bipolar ionization units in all main campus buildings to provide additional COVID protection for those on campus.  These systems filter virus particles from the air as it moves through the HVAC systems in each building.  Soon, self-scanning temperature kiosks will be in place to help streamline the check-in process for both students and employees while maintaining COVID protocols for everyone’s protection.  

· Cooling tower replacements have been completed in Richardson and bid for Patrick Hall, and all other campus maintenance is up-to-date.  Public safety training on adapted opioid response will be held at the Columbus Training Center for CTC police staff on January 28, and the Chief of Police position has been posted.

Student Affairs

· As of January 20, the college has 3,118 students registered for spring semester.  This is a 5% decrease when compared to spring semester 2020, but it is a significantly smaller decrease than the college experienced in fall 2020 (12%).  There is also an opportunity to add students during enrollment for Part of Term 3 (POT3), a mini-mester that begins March 8.  Virtual student services availability and a lot of person-to-person contacts really made a big difference in spring registration.

· Student Affairs implemented the QLess appointment system to help improve customer service.  The system allows social distancing while serving customers and reduces wait times for accessing student services.
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Ms. Todd praised the CTC staff for how everyone has pulled together and how flexible and innovated they have been meeting this situation that we would have not imagined a year ago today. Enrollment was down 12% in fall and down 5% in spring because dual enrollment is down 45% which means our traditional student enrollment is up by 2% as of today. If dual enrollment were not down 45%, the traditional enrollment would be much higher than over the prior years.  This is a testimony to the fabulous work being done to meet the students’ needs from wherever they are.
There being no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image2.png]
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